SUAA Board Meeting
Thursday, November 5, 2015

Wesley United Methodist Church

10:00 a.m.
Those present- Gilbert, McLean, Belles, Pano, Maguire, Brown, Richmond,  Helmers, Nelson, McLaughlin, Thompson, Lucas, Werling, Pledge, Gilbert
The meeting was called to order by the president, Jackie Thompson. 
 The minutes of October 3, 2015 board meeting were approved as corrected.  McLaughlin/Helmers

The treasurer’s report was approved as written, sent by email.  Gilbert/ Lucas 
Announcements/reports included:  

· Nov. 13 State Meeting at ISU was discussed.  Treasurer will send in registration for those attending.  Transportation was discussed.  

· We will plan to meet in December.  

· Program for the Snow Bunny Luncheon was discussed.  Matt Bierman, Interim Vice President Administrative Services/Budget Director at WIU will be asked to speak at the luncheon.

Maguire reported the following Local SUAA members have passed away: Bart Shanklin-10 /25, Jim Wehrly- 10/22, Sherry LaVingon- 10/9, Joseph Cassidy- 10/19, Max Hudson-10/21, Arthur Hasbargen-9/29, Peggy DaVern-10/4, Bruce Engnell-11/2, and Berle Root- 11/2. 
Helmers reported on a gift card from our local group sent to a past SUAA employee.  We do not have new membership numbers information from the state SUAA office.  

Maguire reported on the last State SUAA meeting.  The state budget proposal was reviewed.  Items were discussed from the State SUAA board meeting agenda.

WIU Human Resources Update- no report given.  

Pano reported there continues to be an impasse in Springfield between the Governor and legislature.  The State of Illinois still does not have a budget.  He identified a a newspaper article from the Chicago Tribune.  Cuts being made at State Universities were discussed. 
Belles identified the newsletter will be mailed in early January, 2015.  The Snow Bunny Luncheon will be held in February at Wesley church.  This is a change in venue.  It will be a potluck meal however reservations will be requested due to the part of the meal the local SUAA chapter will provide.

Pledge identified the Foundation Report.  He identified the developing a program for assisting members in need. 
Technology Report- no report given.
New business- no new business identified.

The meeting was adjourned at 10:45 a.m.  Gilbert/Pano
Jackie Richmond, Secretary

